Steering Group Minutes 15.3.2012

1.45pm Robslee Primary School
Present: 
Aileen Paterson, Elaine Newton, Sandra Curran, Pauline Ferguson, Tanveer Nabi, Janice Collins, Marie Kelly, Victoria McClelland

Apologies:
Elle Steele, Barry McKenna, Kirsty Rawley, Tony Mayer, Dot Carney

1. Minutes of previous meeting

JC confirmed a tear off slip would be added to the transition letter to allow parents to comment on transition progress.

2. Transition Plan

Some items on the transition plan have had to be reorganised due to the building works continuing at GPS. JC is keen to ensure that the RPS children’s first experience of GPS should be a positive one so visits will be delayed until the work is completed.

JC is keen to distribute the Parental Involvement Questionnaire early next term as the parental involvement calendar needs to be developed ASAP – shared agreements are needed on parents’ evenings, homework, assemblies etc. Draft questionnaires were distributed to SG members and JC asked that any comments regarding this be emailed to her as soon as possible. VC commented that some areas may require further explanation by the school e.g. GPS HW projects, to allow helpful comments to be made.
JC explained the enterprise projects have been a huge success with their children and their learning – the children are very enthusiastic about working on both school sites and staff at RPS have enjoyed shared planning with other year group teachers.
PF, KR and JC have started looking at the transition plan for 2012/13.

3. Consultation on School Hours

John Wilson is attending a meeting with members of RPPC on Tues 20th March. This item will therefore be deferred to the next SG meeting.

VC expressed concern over the level of support from the Council with the dual site school.

4. Letter to John Wilson

JC wished to clarify that the consultation on phased starting times has not yet been rejected and that it was the parent council via herself who put forward this idea. JW simply gave the go ahead for this consultation.

Some discussion took place around support for this which suggested this would be very little due to work hours/childcare for both parents and staff. 

JC suggested it would be appropriate for this to be further discussed at the next RPPC meeting and comments fed back to the Steering Group.

Both VC and AP wanted to be clear there was an appreciation from the GPS representatives of the difficulties facing the parents who would have children on both sites as of August, both catchment and non-catchment.  They felt that although the Council may not have a legal obligation to the non-catchment families, it still had a moral one.

5. Nursery Consultation

JC confirmed that all pre-school children in the new Giffnock PS catchment area (including the Robslee area) will be entitled to a place at Giffnock Nursery. As yet, no decision has been made as to whether there will be one or two nursery classes at Giffnock next year.

6. Progress Report to Scottish Ministers

The progress report was disseminated to SG members (although appendixes were not attached). This report is includes progress up to the end of January and preparations that are being put in place for the near future.

JC wishes to thank KR and PF for their fantastic support during this period of transition and within the ‘standard school work’.

7. Transition Newsletter

JC will add information on uniform to the next newsletter.

JC shared information she had learned from the consultants on uniform and various discussions took place around the subject, including the definition of a uniform and of a school. Members of both PC’s expressed various opinions as part of the discussion. JC requested that SG members allow her to share the information discussed at the next PC meetings rather than this information coming via the SG members. The information would then be available to the wider parent forum.

8. Date of next meeting - TBC
